
Attention overtime eligible employees – Coming soon
All overtime eligible state employees must document their hours worked
What:
Beginning <insert date here>, all overtime eligible employees will be required to document hours worked each pay period.  This is in addition to any leave or overtime slips.  

When:
In early September, state agencies will send employees information on this new requirement, including a Question & Answer sheet explaining the process in more detail.  Employees will also get information on how to fill out the new Time & Attendance Record form.  

Why:
This new requirement ensures the state is complying with federal law.  The Fair Labor Standards Act (FLSA) requires records be kept on total hours worked each day and each workweek for employees in overtime eligible positions to determine when they are eligible to receive overtime compensation. 

How:
· Employees will use a Time & Attendance Record to record their hours worked and submit it to their supervisor each pay period.  
· The supervisor reviews and signs the Time & Attendance Record and submits it to the agency’s HR or Payroll Office. 
· The HR or Payroll Office must maintain the record for six years (per state’s record retention schedule).
What you need to do:
In the next few weeks, overtime eligible employees will receive a Time & Attendance Record form, along with a Question & Answer document detailing the new process.  Use the new Time & Attendance Record form to document your hours worked each day.  Submit it to your supervisor each pay period.










